HEADLAND UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

103 West King Street

Headland, AL 36345-1733

Non-Profit Organization

U.S. Postage Paid

Dothan, Alabama

Permit No. 602

Return Service Requested

# THE TRUMPETER

Submission deadline for July is June 23, 2021.

If you have an address change, please call or email the church office. (334) 693-2956 or HeadlandUMC@comcast.net

The church is charged <u>an additional 50 cents</u> for each returned Trumpeter. The post office will not forward this newsletter.

# **The Trumpeter**

To Love, Witness, and Serve in Christ's name.



**JUNE 2021** 

# **Church Staff**

Pastor Rev. Misty Barrett

> Secretary Lydia Wright

Financial Secretary **Judy McDaniel** 

Music Director Laura McLeod

Pianist/ Accompanist
Yevonne Davis

Organist **Beverly Barnette** 

Children's Director
Martha Ellen
Granberry

Youth Director Freddie Odom

Nursery **Sonja Skipper** 

Sexton
Lea Everett

Lawns
Joe Masters

# FROM THE PASTOR'S DESK

In the busyness of our world, it is so easy to be distracted by the little things of life. We can so easily be distracted by the things that are not important and will not have lasting significance. It is amazing how those little things can consume so much of our time and energy. Therefore, it is helpful for us to remind each other regularly about the truly important, the saving parts of life.

I am grateful to the theologian, Reinhold Niebuhr, for reminding me through the years of the saving elements of life. I have his words written on a slip of paper so that when I feel most distracted by the little things of life, I read:

"Nothing worth doing is completed in our lifetime; therefore, we must be saved by **HOPE**. Nothing true, beautiful, or good makes complete sense in any immediate context of history; therefore, we must be saved by **FAITH**. Nothing we do, however virtuous, can be accomplished alone; therefore, we are saved by **LOVE**. No virtuous act is quite as virtuous from the standpoint of our friend or foe as from our standpoint. Therefore, we must be saved by the final form of love, which is **FORGIVENESS**!

This church has not been distracted. Instead, we have reached beyond our walls to help our brothers and sisters. Though we are still dealing with the pandemic, and many have had setbacks and so many issues with families and work, we still keep our eyes focused on our brothers and sisters in Christ.

To date, we have raised over \$2,500 for various missions that we support. Specifically, our monies have been donated to our disaster relief trailers and we have given to UMCOR. In addition, we were able to contribute to Steve Roney for his international Missions trip. Each month we sponsor the Brown bag ministry, and we are working to help make fresh vegetables possible for this summer. Through the gifts you leave on the Altar rail each month after communion Sunday, we are able to assist individuals in the church and community with all sorts of needs. IT IS ALL BECAUSE OF YOU!!!!

I am genuinely excited about this church. But, let us keep our eyes focused on the big picture of life.... sharing Christ with all we meet and even those we may never meet. Do not be distracted by the little things.

See you on Sunday,

Misty

### HEADLAND UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

103 West King Street Headland, Alabama 36345 headlandumc@comcast.net

Office (334) 693-2956; Rev. Misty's Cell (251) 401-7766 Office Hours: M-Th 8:30 am - 4 pm, F 8:30 am - 12 pm



### Join us online!

Website:
www.HeadlandUMC.org
Facebook:

Headland United Methodist Church *YouTube:* 

Headland United Methodist Church Ministries

Page 2

## Church opening/closing for June

Pete Crews/Tim Granberry



# 5:30 pm every Wednesday night

\$5 Adults, \$4 Children 10 & under *Take out plates \$6* 

To make reservations for supper, please call or email the church office. You can also sign up on the bulletin board outside the church office.

We will need a head count by noon on Tuesdays. (334) 693-2956 • HeadlandUMC@comcast.net



Congratulations to the our graduates for being awarded and accepting the following scholarships.

> Andrew Davis—Troy University Fishing Scholarship

Jacob King—Huntingdon College Soccer Scholarship



The Headland Public Library Summer Reading Program will be held at the HUMC Family Life Center this year! Children, ages 4-12, are invited to register and attend. Please call the Library for more information and to sign-up! (334) 693-2706

> Wednesday, June 9, 10-11 am Thursday, June 17, 10-11 am *Wednesday, June 23, 10-11 am* Thursday, July 1, 10-11 am Wednesday, July 14, 10-11 am

June 1, 2021—Trustee's Meeting, 6 pm June 6-10, 2021—Vacation Bible School, 5-7:30 pm June 9, 2021—Headland Public Library Summer Reading Program, 10-11 am June 14-18, 2021—Youth Xtreme Conference (PCB) June 17, 2021—Headland Public Library Summer Reading Program, 10-11 am June 23, 2021—Headland Public Library Summer Reading Program, 10-11 am



ALL ABOARD VBS 2021!

DATES: JUNE 6-10, 2021 TIME: 5-7:30 PM AGES: 4 YEARS - 5TH GRADE

\*NO COST

CHILDREN WILL HOP ABOARD THE ROCKY RAILWAY FOR A FAITH-FILLED ADVENTURE. THEY WILL DISCOVER THAT TRUST ING JESUS PULLS THEM THROUGH LIFE'S UPS AND DOWNS. REGISTER ONLINE AT WWW.HEADLANDUMC.ORG!

# Gifts to the Building Fund

# In Memory of Durell Whiddon

Given by:

Mike & Kate Bush Ted & Melissa McLendon Jim & Mary Jane Hunter Gail D. Fain Jennifer Carpenter James & Janice Haase Mr. & Mrs. Dan Gary

Arthur & Amy Moore Jimmy & Bonnie Hicks



### **Prayer Concerns**

Marjorie Elmore Bill Parker **Bobby Boone** Jerry Adams Joe Thornton Mike Murray Hope Falkner Jean Adams Joe Armstrong Ronnie Laye Chasity Alford Dick Ledyard Betty Mitchell **Doris Mullins** 

### **Extended Church Family**

Kim Read- Steve & Sandi Williams' daughter Dawn & Cadie Bickley Doris Owens – Deborah Riley's mother George Green- Laura McLeod's brother Hunter Spann-Bush Cooper's friend Jerrod Fitts– Sonja Skipper's friend Natalie Jones - Rebecca Hughes' sister Eddie Haydel-Marjorie Elmore's brother-in-law Danny & Lynn Parker – Kate Bush's sister & brother-in-law Grady Smith-Sarah Phillips' brother Dr. Asher Chanan-Kahn- Kim Read's friend Claudia Kennedy - Ruth Ledyard's sister Dianne Herring - Sarah Phillips' sister Jim McCoy-Jeanine Holman's brother Trev Rudder-Bob & Pam Rudder's son

The Family of Ella Rose Martin-friends of Matt & Adrienne Michael & Katie Hartzog—Dallas & Joann's family Carrie Babcock—Amy Marler's sister Jared McNeal—friend of Michelle Windham Tim Jeffers—Ed Winkler's friend Ginger Richardson's Family-friend of Rev. Misty John "Butch" Clausen's Family—Sandra Humberg's uncle Irby & Elaine Walker

Anna Pitchford– Brenda Mullins' cousin Kyle Hardy-Judy Skipper's brother Buddy Jessup- Mary Bryan's son-in-law James Meadows- Joan Moulton's brother Peggy Doren- Jody Cooper's grandmother DeAnn Mullins- Mike & Brenda Mullins' niece Dan Evans-Bush Cooper's son-in-law Javne Drown-Sonja Skipper's mother Dan Riley- Sandi Williams' friend Judy Holland- Sandi Williams' friend Juliana Pittman-Julia White's daughter Jeanette Soles-Sylvia Crews' mother Mae Gladwell- Sylvia Crews' aunt Ginger Hartzog—Zann Goss' Cousin Michael, Jenny & Lincoln Markle-Bob & Margaret's son Gordon Marlev-Jim McGee's friend Meredith M. Humphries—Mike & Brenda's granddaughter Gibbs Arrington—Betty Jean Stewart's great-grandson Madden—Sonia Scholl's friend Molly Grimes White-Brenda Mullins' friend Rachel & Elijah Cattell-Lea Everett's daughter and grandson

Page 3

Ruth Ledyard

Caroline Holman

Grady McDaniel

**Dempsey Family** 

### **Shut-In Prayer Concerns**

Michelle Morris Betty Jean Stewart **Doris Mullins** Julia White Jennifer Thornton Nina Wilcox Joann Shelley Bill & Nell Parker Hope Falkner Zona Gavle Baxter Louise Bulger

he will be serving with E<sub>3</sub> Partners by conducting animal

sharing the gospel message and building relationships.

health programs for local farmers. Steve will have the oppor-

tunity to evangelize to the local people by praying with them,

Buddy & Nelle Adams

Mission.

Christian



Wanda & Freddy Brannon

Every month, we will be focusing our outreach on one special person from our shut-in list. Beginning this month, we ask that you take an extra moment to send encouragement to Michelle Morris, who currently resides at Wesley Place in Dothan. Her address is 718 Honeysuckle Road, Dothan, AL 36305. Wesley Place is accepting visitors Monday thru Friday but you must call and make an appointment in advance.

If you are able to visit, remember that Michelle especially loves balloons!



We extend our love and sincerest sympathies to Brandon & Alison Dempsey and their family in the loss of Brandon's father, Doug Dempsey, who passed away May 17, 2021.

......



Food Pantry need for the month of **June** will be spaghetti sauce and noodles. **July's** need will be condiments (mustard, ketchup, mayo, pickles.) This is a wonderful outreach mission and we appreciate your support!

Please keep **Dr. Steve Roney** in your

Africa from May 27 through June 10. On

behalf of the Christian Veterinary Mission,

Veterinary prayers during his mission trip to Malawi,

Monetary Donations are also accepted. *Please mark check "Food Bank."* 

# **Operation Christmas Child**

It is never too early to start shopping for Christmas! Our church is once again preparing to be a drop-off area for Henry County and we are excited about this event. Bill Shelley will be leading this adventure and we know it will be a blessing to us, those who drop off boxes, and the children receiving the boxes. God does great work in these children's lives.

Help us any way you can.